Trinity Presbyterian Church
Stated Session Meeting (Zoom)
June 26, 2022 
We Assemble in God’s Name

Members Present:, Gwen Carr, Associate for Pastoral Care and Moderator; Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session; Jason Brown; Ellie Cale; Rick Comstock; Kandy Grant; Virginia Healy; Nancy Hopkins-Garriss; and Rick Orem.
Absent/Excused: Mark Facknitz; Yogi Gillette; Mary Colleen Knapp; Judy LePera; Patti Warner; and Carolyn Hinshaw, Youth Representative.  Approved.  A quorum was present.
Call to Order:  Gwen called the meeting to order at 2:07 pm.
Opening Devotion:  Kandy shared a devotion entitled “Every Summer Has a Story,” describing a spiritual summer time for bearing fruit and embracing the fruits of the spirits.  We also should enjoy the unique time of each season; God’s hand is in each one.
Sharing Joys and Concerns:

Session members shared concerns and joys.  Gwen shared prayer concerns and joys for members and friends of the Trinity congregation and led a moment of prayer.

Approval of Docket:  Approved.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from our stated meeting and retreat on May 14 and our Congregational/Corporation meetings on May 22 were approved.

Clerk’s Report:


1) Communion was observed during online and in-person worship on Sunday, June 5, as previously approved.  Communion as an extension of the table was not observed because of Virginia COVID-19 precautions.
2) A Celebration of Life for Carolyn Arbuckle was held at Sunnyside on May 21.  A Celebration of Life for Trinity member Ric Rainard was held at Trinity on June 11.  A service for Marty Brown is scheduled at Trinity for July 2.
3) The Presbytery review of our 2021 Session minutes was conducted on June 4, and we were approved with no exceptions cited.  Our 2019 and 2020 minutes were stamped as approved without prior review because of COVID restrictions.  A copy of the 2021 approval form is attached to these minutes.  
Pastoral Care Associate’s Report:






Gwen

1) Gwen made 32 in-person visits to members, plus numerous calls and emails, during the last month.  She noted a number of persons and families in need of prayer and special care.   In addition to her other responsibilities, she met with Reaching Out House Church, the Pastoral Care Team, and is moderating the Session during Stephanie’s sabbatical.  She also served as a workshop director for the Massanetta Springs Middle School Conference this week and a remote retreat for former seminary students.   
2) Gwen shared the situation of two homeless persons in Harrisonburg.  The mother and daughter have been staying at the Days Inn, with several local churches previously assisting with the expense.  We decided to assume the expense for the next three days, which would mean their having to check out on Wednesday morning.  This expense will be charged to Loaves and Fishes.  The mother is on oxygen and does not qualify for Open Doors because she needs a place to plug in her oxygen during the day.  It was suggested that People Helping People, Adult Services, Larry Barber (for Opening Doors), and Presbytery might have some suggestions about other resources to help them.  Linda will coordinate with Gwen on making these contacts.
3) Mark and Janet Dewey have requested transfer of membership to Trinity from their current church.  Mark is asking that Trinity be supportive on his remaining journey to ordination.  Mark Facknitz will mentor him through this process with the Presbytery’s Committee on Preparation for Ministry.  Gwen will share the next steps with Mark Dewey.  Approved.
Upcoming Dates:
1) September 4-12 (vacation)
2) Oct. 23 – 29(continuing education)
3) December 26-Jan 1, 2023 (vacation)   

We Celebrate Both the Present and Our Vision for the Future
Task Forces, House Churches, and Marks Groups  


Season of Repentance Task Force






Linda
1) The Task Force made a presentation during the Education Time at the May 24 Presbytery meeting, with the possibility of doing a workshop for the Presbytery in September.  The Task Force also held a Zoom meeting with Donna Jackson, the editor of Presbyterians Today, for an article to be published in a future issue.
2) Nancy has organized and is facilitating the new standing Session team to oversee Trinity’s continuing work on Matthew 25 issues.  The team’s first meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 28.  Sally Boucher and Gloria Comstock, plus Session members who volunteered at our last meeting, are planning to attend.  Other persons are welcome to contact Nancy for more information.
3) A small group of concerned individuals met informally on June 25 to explore ways that Trinity can actively address the increase in gun violence across America, as well as the potential impact of recent state and national legislation.  As an initial activity, several persons are planning to attend an online “Action Circles” series sponsored by the Presbyterian Peacemaking Fellowship.  More information on this series and the PPF’s “Guns to Gardens” project can be found at:  https://www.presbypeacefellowship.org/gun-violence/ .  Please talk to Susie Phend or Mary Lou McMillin if you are interested in joining this conversation.  The group’s next meeting will be Saturday, July 23, at 3:00 at Mary Lou’s home.
Environmental Bequest Task Force 






Mark
No report
COVID Task Force







     
Stephanie                                                  
No report
Reaching Out 









Judy
No report
Sanctuary









Rick Orem
No report
Hearts and Hands:








Linda

1) Hearts and Hands did not meet this month because of member travel and illness.  Several prayer shawls have been shared with others during the month.
Backpack Program 








Virginia
No report
Centering Space








Stephanie

No report
Clothes Closet 








Mary Colleen
No report
Library










Judy
No report
Faith in Action








Rick Orem
No report
Seasonal Teams 

Pentecost Team







Mary Colleen

1) The team is holding a brown bag supper this evening for attendees to share their thoughts on the June worship series on “What God Is Saying to Trinity Presbyterian Church.”  Similar brown bag suppers will be held throughout the summer.
Harvest Team








Ellie

1) The team has begun meeting and planning.  They could use some additional help throughout the fall.  
Standing Teams and Committees






Benevolence Committee






Patti
     No report
Building and Grounds
 Team






Yogi
1) It was noted that Trinity’s compost bin is in need of some care.  Yogi or Dane Byers would be the person to contact about this.
Communication and Outreach Team





Mary Colleen
No report
Finance Team Report







Linda
For Information:
1) May Treasurer’s Report:  The report shows that we had an actual YTD income of $160,369 as of the end of May – which is 131% of the income anticipated for this point in the year.  These figures include $29,876 in general income and also the receipt of $11,817 in designated donations this month. 

Our actual YTD expenses were $142,756– which is 86% of the total anticipated expense for this point in the year.  Note that some of the line-item budget amounts are now larger than the original 2022 budget amounts.  This reflects monies carried over from last year’s totals.

2) Trinity Scholarships for 2022-23

We have received six scholarship applications so far:
Parish Nurse – Lizzie Healy, Kate Hoffmeyer

Skip Whitmore – Michaela Brino-Dean, Allen Awiti, Echo Striebig

Music – Laura Ruple
We don’t think we are expecting any additional applicants, although the deadline is next Thursday, June 30.  

  

At our May meeting we had a brief discussion of the scholarship amount available this year, with a recommendation that we consider a total amount of $5,000 in awards distributed among the total number of applicants. The fund balances as of the end of 2021 were:

Music Endowment                                        28,390.45

Skip Whitmore Fund                                     79,423.21

Parish Nurse                                                  13,112.17

 
If we hold to this recommendation and distribute $800 each, we’d share $1,600 from Parish Nurse, $800 from Music, and $2,400 from Skip Whitmore, for a total of $4,800. This is in contrast to the $500 per applicant in previous years, but would fall well within the parameters of each designated fund.  It also might be quite welcome after a couple years of COVID and economic distress.  However, we would need to let everyone know that it’s a one-year increase, and may not be as much again next year!
For Session Action:

Motion:  The Finance Team is requesting approval to purchase and install a new, larger TV in the Commons and also recommending purchase of a similar, larger TV for the sanctuary.  

Rationale:  After considerable discussion among the Finance Team and Tech Team members, there was general consensus that the TV in the Commons should be replaced now because of the blue screen that occurs randomly (and especially should be installed before Marty Brown’s service on July 2, where an overflow attendance in the Commons is expected).

There was also some consensus that the TV in the Sanctuary should be replaced at the same time, if possible.  It is 15 years old and is small enough that many are having difficulty reading the text being broadcast during our hybrid services. Yogi has indicated that a second, similar size TV will be a tight fit in the sanctuary but should work, although it may require a new TV mount.  

Joe Hinshaw has recommended purchase of an LG C1 OLED 77” TV from Best Buy for $2,600 for the Commons.  Purchase of both TVs would be $5,200, plus the cost of a new TV mount in the Sanctuary if needed.  Note that our 2022 budget doesn’t contain any expense amount for additional technology, so it would have to be funded in another way (capital reserves, contributions, or some combination of both sources.)  We have already received $1,300 in individual donations, and several others have already indicated a willingness to contribute toward this purchase.  

Yogi is willing to purchase the TV(s) and work on installation of the Commons TV in time for Marty’s service.  The Sanctuary TV could probably be installed at a later date.  Motion unanimously approved.
3) Update on PILP Loan:  All of Trinity’s paper work was completed and sent to PCUSA prior to the closing date of June 7.  PCUSA is waiting for some additional documents from our Presbytery before final approval and disbursement of funds.  As noted previously, this loan will support the expansion of Trinity's solar generating capacity and overhaul of the HVAC system in the sanctuary, commons, and upstairs.
4) The next meeting is July 5.
Nominating Committee






Jason
No report
Personnel Committee







Ellie

1) The committee has hired Hannah Miller to fill in as interim Church Administrator/Communications Specialist through August, until Victoria Riddle’s return from parental leave.  Hannah has recently had a death in her family and will need some limited time off during the week of July 4.
Pastoral Care Team 







Virginia, Patti
1)  The ice cream social at Smiley’s for children and youth was successful!  Four families participated and enjoyed the child-friendly space.  The children requested more of these events, perhaps at the beginning of the school year. We processed what we learned from Ric Rainard’s funeral service as we plan for the Celebration of Life service for Marty Brown on July 2nd. We tabled the discussion of in-home communion and bread delivery to visitors to our next meeting as we monitor the COVID status in our area.  Team members:  Gwen Carr, Judy LePera, Janet Slough, Ginnie Reinhold, Susie Phend, Virginia Healy, Patti Warner (Chair)

Presbytery Meetings

1) The Presbytery meeting was held at Massanutten Presbyterian Church on Tuesday, May 24, at 9:30am.  Mark Facknitz was Trinity’s ruling elder commissioner, with Rick Comstock serving as the alternate.  Trinity’s Season of Repentance Task Force presented the Educational Moment, which was well received.
2) The next Presbytery meeting will be Saturday, August 27, 2022 via Zoom.  We will need to elect our ruling elder commissioner and an alternate at our next Session meeting.
Processing the Meeting
Next Meeting:  The next stated meeting is scheduled for August 21, 2022 at 4pm.  Ellie will have the devotional.  However, Session members should reserve July 17 for a possible meeting if important action items arise that cannot be addressed over email.  If there is a July meeting, Rick C. will have the devotional. 
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned and closed with prayer at 3:20pm.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________



___________________________

Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session



Gwen Carr, Moderator Pro-Tem
Attachments
   2021 Session Minutes Report
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